PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES

SEPTEMBER 7, 2006

Present: Humberto Sale, Bruce Cutler, Richard Livingston, Ramon Coria, Cindy McGrath, Sandra Mills, Jennifer Victor, Curtis Corlew, Ivan Williams, Gil Rodriguez (note-taker)
Guest: Dan Henry

1. Humberto will continue as chair and Gil will assist.

2. We have implemented program review and planning and will be measuring institutional effectiveness indicators this Fall. SGC has received our goals

3. Dan outlined the following planning processes:

a) Educational Master Plan – Fall 2006: Probably LMC planning committee

b) College Facilities Master Plan – late Fall 2006: tbP to help

c) District Strategic Plan – Fall 2006: District wide committee

d) Student Services Facilities Plan - ?: Gail Newman lead

Educational Master Plan – needs to be revised. The district will not distribute Measure A funds until the EMP is completed. This must be done this semester. An “Outline and Contents of the 10 Year Educational Master Plan” was passed out. Our last EMP was done in 2003 so some aspects still apply. Humberto will extract data from Mohamed’s district wide environmental scan. This data does not include Fall 2006 but perhaps the trends will suffice. There was some discussion on trying to gather data on student needs but this is very difficult and not used last time a CAP study was done.  The district is funding $50K as a resource. How best to use the resource? A facilitator/writer would be helpful. Who? The following members will recruit:


Jennifer Victor:  a grant writer


Cindy McGrath: a journalist


Sandra Mills:
   one of the graduate interns


Curtis Corlew:    A graduate

There was some discussion on the sequencing and relations between the various planning processes. One thing that should be done is for significant facility needs coming from the program review and planning process should be carried by the deans and directors to the facilities master plan.
4. Program review and planning timeline for this semester: The proposed Fall semester timeline by Gil was shot down. We should stay with the original deadline of November 17th for the programs. TLP and the Curriculum Committee will not be able to process their sections of the program review and planning templates. It was decided that the focus should be on completion by the programs with dean/director review and revision if necessary. Humberto and Gil will meet with Peter and try to convince him of the wisdom shared by the committee.
